BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING –July 24, 2018
Members Present: Bob Bartini (chaiman), David Forrest,, Roger Scheurer, Peter Scolforo & Don Zukowski, Jonathan Terry
Others Present: Al Zerbato, Christopher Long, Christina Jones, Colleen Jones
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:30  PM.
Abatements
A continuation on an abatement for 830 Greylock Street.  The customer once again came before the Board, questioning a large bill in April 2018.  The meter had since been replaced upon the request of the Board.  The Board now requests that the old meter be tested in house for accuracy and the resident be given the results as soon as possible.

An abatement was submitted for 107 Center Street..  The customer was coming before the Board for a hardship abatement.  She had inherited the property from her mother and had a large outstanding bill.  The Board recommended that the Collectors office lien the property at the request of the customer.  Dave Forrest made the motion and Jon Terry seconded.  All in favor.
A abatement was submitted for 175 Center Street  The resident submitted an abatement stating that he had had three quarters with high bills and wanted them abated.  Since that time the usage had went down and the customer felt that those bills were correct.  The Board reviewed the documentation and voted to deny since these were accurate reads and the water was used in some way.  Don Zukowski made the motion and Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor. 
Water Dept.

Meter update:  Al Zerbato let the Board know that approximately 150 estimated bills went out with notices attached to please call so that equipment (radios) could be changed out.  These customers also had 30% usage added to their estimates at the request of the Board.  The Board was also informed that shut off lettes had been sent out to approximately 90 customers due to non payment. 
Waste Water Dept

Al Zerbato gave the Board an update on the sonar project.  He stated that all the manholes in the roads should be finished by next week.  The company will return in the fall to do the ones in the woods.
Highway/Cemetery Dept

Road paving update:  Bob Bartini inquired on any road paving updates.  Al Zerbato stated that Chris Ketchen feels very strongly that Devon Road needs to be the next road to be paved. Dave Forrest stated that he felt that Summer Street had more traffic, 2 businesses & more homeowners that would be affected.  Al Zerbato let the Board know that he and Matt Larson had met with Foresight on site for both Devon Road and Summer Street.. The project would include mill and fill from Route 20 to Prospect and level & fill the rest.  Dave Forrest felt that the Summer Street estimate was high. To do a total reclaim of 1.3 miles on Devon Road the cost was estimated at $825,000. The approximate date for it to be out to bid would be the end of August.  Pete Scolforo asked how much money was available at this time.  Al stated approximately $800,000.  The cost of the recent project on Stockbridge Road came in at $46 a foot.  
Al Zerbato reiterated that Administration wanted Devon Road.  Don Zukowski, Dave Forrest and Roger Schuerer want Summer Street to take priority with the balance of funds going towards Devon.  Pete Scolforo stated that Summer may be a better project to apply for TIPPS funds, since it connects Route 20 & Route 7 and feels Devon needs the priority.  Dave Forrest stated that we’re already looking to get several streets (1/2 of East, Bradley, Mill, Center, Columbia and Main to be included for TIPPS funds.  He stated that the engineering needs to be done on those streets to move up on the TIPPS list.  Don Zukowski stated that according to the Street Scan study/report Summer Street is in worse shape than Devon.

The Board stated that they are aware that they make recommendations and the administration makes the final decision. With this in mind the Board made the following recommendation.  Summer Street:  Laurel to Prospect (425’) mill & overlay, Prospect to 2nd drive of High Lawn Farms (6335’/1.2 miles) mill and fill and Devon Road:  West Road to Stockbridge Line full reclaim.  Roger Schuerer made the motion, Don Zukowski seconded, all in favor>

The Board wanted more information regarding a new sidewalk plow.  Al Zerbato reached out to the dealer   (CN Wood) regarding the stability of the dump body on the Tracless machine.  The dealer stated that the stability was not an issue.  The dump body would add ¾ yard of salt capacity for an additional $7000.  Jon Terry and Roger Schuerer were not in favor of the dump body.   Tracless seems to be the favorite sinc we currently have a Holder that is still running but has had many repair costs. Also, the Wacker machine does not meet the Town’s need because of low salt capacity. A motion is made to recommend the Tracless without the dump body on a 3-5 year payment schedule, as proposed in the 7/18/18 proposal.  Roger Schuerer made the motion and Dave Forrest seconded.  All in favor.
The Board inquired if there was an update regarding the drainage issue at 100 Church.  Al Zerbato stated that there was still no further correspondence.
Bob Bartini inquired about road side mowing.  Al Zerbato stared that Dickie Neales had been working on it.

Al Zerbato let the Board know that the crosswalk on Marble & West Park had been blocked out and the ones in front of Lee Bank had been modified and lines had been repainted.

Al Zerbato informed the Board that a Dig Safe had been requested for the sewer line project in front of Lee Bank.  The Highway Department would be heading up the project and LB would be doing the road cutting.

Other

There was a discussion about the meters on the Meadow Wood property and why they were not getting billed off only the master meter.  Numerous accounts continued being billed separately and were having to be deducted even with them being on private property.  The Board asked for minutes to be pulled from approximately 10 years ago to try and answer why this continued.
There was also a discussion regarding the numerous accounts for High Lawn Farms.  The Board was informed that Mike Towler had met with Roberto from High Lawn to try an organize these properties for billing reasons and to make sure that all the equipment was in working order.

Al Zerbato let the Board know that an estimate to fix the guardrails on Greylock Street where the fire truck went off the road would cost $25,500 to fix.

He also let the Board know that we were currently on the schedule to have 300 feet of guardrail installed on Becket Road after numerous trees had been cleared and was causing a hazard to motorists.

Executive Session

None.

Minutes

July10, 2018 minutes approved.  Dave Forrest made the motion, Jon Terry seconded.  All in favor
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday July 24, 2018 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 6:05 PM   Dave Forrest made the motion, Jon Terry seconded.  All in favor
. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shanon Albee

cc:
 Clerk, & Website

